Several employees have recently reported finding GPS tracking devices on their personal vehicles at
Anchorage International Airport in the employee parking. These incidents are being treated with the utmost

seriousness and concern for your safety, privacy, and well-being.

What We Know

e The devices appear to have been discreetly placed on personal vehicles, not department-issued
equipment.

e This behavior is unauthorized, illegal, and a direct violation of personal and professional boundaries.

If You Discover a Device

If you suspect or discover any type of tracking device on your vehicle:

e Do not remove it and do not tamper with it.

e Contact the 24-hour Airport Police and Fire Communication Center at 907-266-2411 immediately.

e Trained officers will respond, coordinate appropriate next steps, and work to preserve the device as
potential evidence.

What We're Doing

e Airport Police and Fire are leading the investigation and will serve as your primary point of contact.
e Airport Police and Fire are offering vehicle sweeps for employees.

e Security and privacy protocols are under review to ensure stronger protection of our staff.

Support & Resources

We recoghnize this news may be unsettling. We want to ensure you feel safe and supported:

o Confidential services are available through the Employee Assistance Program (EAP) 24/7.

e You can reach the EAP by calling (855) 417-2493 or by visiting the State of Alaska EAP website at
https://drb.alaska.gov/employee/assistance.html

Your Safety Comes First

We are committed to maintaining a safe, respectful, and secure workplace. Any acts of intimidation,
harassment, or surveillance will not be tolerated and will be pursued to the fullest extent of the law.
We will continue to keep you informed as this matter develops. Please do not hesitate to reach out with
any questions or concerns.

If you see something, say something
Your awareness and communication make a difference. If you see something, say something — no matter
how small it may seem. Together, we create a safer, more respectful workplace for everyone.

Thank you for your continued commitment to our safety.
Director Spear

24-hour Airport Police and Fire Communication Center at 907-266-2411
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